
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hi Folks 
 
 
FROM THE SICKBAY 
Cliff Hodgman rang me to say Pat is unwell. Our thoughts are with Cliff and Pat at this 
time. 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
NGAPONA ASSN MONTHLY LUNCH 
Our next lunch will be the final one for the year at the Orakei RSA on 21 December. We 
will not be holding a Christmas Function this year but instead will make our final lunch 
something really special. 
Orakei RSA is going 'all out' to make this an event to remember. They are going to 
create a naval theme and have a special menu and the meal will be served at the table. 
There will also be a door prize provided by the Assn. This event is open to Partners 
and Friends.  
All you have to do is mark it in your diary, let us know you are coming, and tell your 
friends.  
Serving members of Ngapona and members of the Navy Club are most welcome. 
 
MENU 
Glazed, Baked Ham on the Bone with Mustard Sauce & Cumberland Sauce, Roasted 
and Steamed Vegetables, Beetroot & Feta Salad with Vinaigrette Pistachios.  Dessert 
offered is Mini Christmas Chocolate Pudding served warm with Hot Brandy Custard and 
Fresh Cream. 
 
Total Cost is $25.00 per head.  As an alternative meat for those who don't eat Pork, we 
will have a free range Chicken with Fresh Herb Stuffing.  We would like to know of those 
that require this before the event as well as those who have food allergies such as 
Gluten Free, Dairy Free.   
 
RSVP required by 17 December. Just reply to this email with 'YES' in the subject line. 
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RNZRSA CEREMONIAL GUIDE 
Former Gunnery Instructors Warrant Officer Jack Donnelly, BEM, RNZN and Chief 
Petty Officer Tony Lewis, RNZN have written a Ceremonial Planning, Procedural and  
 
Protocol Guide  
for the RNZRSA. 
The first chapter is reproduced below: 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
  
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
DID YOU KNOW? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
HMS NEPTUNE REMEMBERANCE SERVICE 
The HMS Neptune remembrance service will be held at the Devonport Naval Base 
chapel at 1000 on Sunday 16 Dec 18.  This year, the 77th anniversary of the sinking 
and of NZ 's biggest single day naval loss of life, HMNZS Ngapona's two chaplains, 
Michael Berry and Helen Gwyn, will be officiating - which is, of course, entirely 
appropriate given that many of the sailors lost were, in fact volunteer reservists - 
including 29 from Ngapona's predecessor Auckland Division.   
 
On the night of 19–20 December, Neptune struck two mines, part of an Italian minefield 
laid by an Italian cruiser force in June 1941. The first struck the anti-mine screen, 
causing no damage. The second struck the bow hull. The other cruisers present, Aurora 
and Penelope, also struck mines. While reversing out of the minefield, Neptune struck a 
third mine, which took off her propellers and left her dead in the water. Aurora was 
unable to render assistance as she was already down to 10 knots and needed to turn 
back to Malta. Penelope was also unable to assist.  
 
The destroyers Kandahar and Lively were sent into the minefield to attempt a tow. The 
former struck a mine and began drifting. Neptune then signalled for Lively to keep clear. 
(Kandahar was later evacuated and scuttled with a torpedo by the destroyer Jaguar, to 
prevent her capture.)  
 
Neptune hit a fourth mine and quickly capsized, killing 737 crew members. The other 30 
initially survived the sinking but they too died. As a result, only one was still alive when 
their carley float was picked up five days later by the Italian torpedo boat Achille Papa. 
The sole survivor, Norman Walton, spent 15 months in an Italian prisoner of war camp. 
In 1991 Walton travelled to Nelson, New Zealand, to unveil a memorial to Neptune. Of 
the 736 that perished, 150 were New Zealand sailors.    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MEMORIAL SERVICE 
A Memorial Service for Robert Linton ex Achilles, (died 20th Nov) will be held on 
Wednesday 5th December at 1100 at the Pt Chevalier RSA. 
His son Ian (hoskynd@hotmail.co.nz) is arranging the service. 
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